Wilmington Harbor GRR

Monthly PDT Meeting

Minutes November 15, 2006
By

Frank Yelverton

1. The attendance list for the subject meeting is attached separately.  We briefly discussed the minutes of October 24, 2006 meeting.  Points of note were as follows: 

a. Negotiations are ongoing related to the POD lands.  We expect a positive outcome.
b. The Corps transferred funds to Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) to assess potential contaminants and sources that may affect the sediments behind the three locks and dams.  Sediments samples have been collected and the Service is waiting from chemical and toxicity test results.  The results should be available in January 2007.
c. No additional comments have been received on the MOU.  I will contact all the designated signers by the end of November/early December to determine if the MOU is acceptable for signing. 
2. The City of Wilmington and the Lower Cape Fear Water and Sewer Authority have jointly hired a contactor (Arcadis) to investigate the potential impacts on water intakes owned by the City and Authority due to possible modifications at Lock and Dam #1.  This contractor will coordinate closely with the Corps.  The Corps had a conference call planned that afternoon with our experts in the Mobile District on the same subject.  The results of that call is that probably during the week of December 4th Bobby Simpson and Joe Finley, with the Mobile District, will come to Wilmington and visit all the water intake sites on the river above Lock and Dam #1.  They both have extensive experience with water supply intakes including work at Ft. Bragg.  Tentatively they will fly in Monday December 4th and visit the sites on Tuesday December 5th.  When more details are available, we will let the water users know.  The goal of all this is to assure that any fish passage alternative recommended would still assure water supply requirements and any proposed modification to water supply intake structures would be feasible from a cost and engineering standpoint.
3. We spent most of the meeting discussing the status of the various alternatives as indicated below.  All costs unless noted otherwise will be provided to John Caldwell so he can prepare the cost estimates.  These cost estimates should be available by mid-to late January 2006.
Locks and Dams




Deauthorization not required

a. Continue Locking – Through various historic studies, locking has probably been maximized as a fish passage alternative.  If this alternative is selected for long-term fish passage, we would need to know the annual and periodic maintenance and operational costs for the three locks and dams.  Currently this is estimated at $500-$600,000 per year.  Carol Banaitis will update these costs for us by mid-December 2006.  We also need information on the costs and schedule required to rehab the dams, locks, and esplanade.  Ed Dunlop will provide this information by mid-December.
b. Rock ramp across the entire downstream face – John Caldwell will update the 2002 cost estimate.  He will coordinate with Ed Dunlop to see if quantities have changed.  Any clean hard material can be used to fill the scour holes and river to within about 6 feet of the surface of the ramp.  We are assuming clean aggregate will be used at this point, but other material such as clean concrete, sand bags, and broken brick could be used.  Millings from the Wilmington airport will be investigated by Ed Dunlop.  David Rochelle should have the information needed related to the impacts of the weight of rock on the lock walls and dam by the end of November.  Also the information on the potential impacts of the scour holes will be available by then.  According to Jimmy Hargrove, the Snell will be going up to Lock and Dams 3 in December.  Geotech should be able to acquire any additional required vibracore then.
c. Diversion channel – This alternative would be similar to the proposal at the New Savannah Bluff Lock and Dam.  John Caldwell is updating this cost estimated for the Savannah District.  Geotech has boring information for this alternative and Design is developing quantities.  This information will be provided to John Caldwell by mid-December.
d. Nature-like fishway – John Caldwell needs to update the costs provided by Zapata in 2002.



Deauthorization required

a. Remove the locks and dams – This alternative would have the most impact on water intakes behind Locks and Dams 1 & 3.  As indicated in paragraph 2 above, potential adverse impacts to water supply is of primary concern.  Also, this alternative could impact storage available during drought condition.  Currently there is no water supply intake upstream of Lock and Dam # 2, but one is planned by the Lower Cape Fear Water and Sewer Authority.  We indicated during the meeting as we indicated before that an intake elevation be considered that would not be impacted if Lock and Dam # 2 was removed.  Don Betz confirmed that such an elevation was being evaluated.  The rubble from the dam removal could probably be pushed into the sour holes below the locks and dams to save on removal costs.  The Marine Corps is using the locks and dams for exercises about 5-6 times per year since the Cape Fear River is similar to the Euphrates River (except for vegetation) in Iraq.  The Navy will take over this operation in about a year.  Roger Bullock is investigating how long this operation is expected to continue.  Frank Reynolds will be determining the potential for commercial use of the river in the future and will also be looking at impacts to recreation.  John Hazelton indicated based on existing information there is about a 1-foot average tide at Lock and Dam #1, but salt water does not appear to approach the dam.  Based on information in a USGS report, the worst case scenario occurred in 1954 with Hurricane Hazel.  There was a drought in the river prior to the storm surge with the hurricane.  Yet saltwater associated with the storm surge did not come within 20 miles of the dam before the rains caused increased freshwater discharge.  John is still waiting on information from Federal Paper, Riegelwood.  If the alternative is selected for implementation, we will decide at that time if modeling of salt water intrusion is needed.  Based on coordination with Regulatory Branch, hydric soil mapping, and changes in flooding frequencies if the dams were removed, wetlands should not be adversely impacted.  All required information will provided to John Caldwell by mid-December.
b. Lower the locks and dams – The issues are similar to that for dam removal except that saltwater intrusion would not be an issue.  Enough of a structure would be left/rebuilt to preclude saltwater intrusion.  Two lowering alternatives are being considered.  First, lowering the locks and dams by about 3 feet.  This may not impact the current water supply intakes, but could impact storage available during drought conditions.  A rock ramp or diversion channel could be constructed for fish passage.  The second elevation would be about 8-9 feet below the current dam crest elevations.  This would be low enough to allow fish passage (without a rock ramp) during normal spring flows, but still allow a low pool during drought conditions at all locks and dams.  Again the quantity estimates would be provided to John Caldwell by mid-December.  
c. Alter the dam – The PDT agreed that there were not other viable alternatives to include in this category, so it will be dropped from future consideration.  
d. Rock ramp or step pool in the lock chamber – David Rochelle is working on quantities for this alternative and the impact the rocks may have on the lock chamber.  This alternative would not lower the pool level behind the dams.  David  will provide this information to John Caldwell by the end of November.


NORTHEAST TURNING BASINS

a. All the information has been developed regarding quantities, shoaling, and nursery area impacts related to the four alternative basin relocations.  By the end of November, Doug Wall will provide the quantities and nursery area impacts to John Caldwell and John Hazelton will provide a copy of the shoaling study.   
b. Fritz Rohde could not be at the meeting, but Steve Everhart indicated that Fritz wanted to know the reason for the additional flair added to the northern end of the upper basin alternative.  Doug Wall will provide an explanation.
4. The next monthly PDT meeting will be held at the Corps office in Wilmington on December 20, 2006 at 10:00 am in conference room A.  If you are not a Corps employee and plan to attend please let me know by Tuesday December 19th so I can provide your name to the security guard.
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